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Thurston County Rural Water  
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

 
A meeting of the Thurston County Rural Water System Advisory Board was held at the 

Papio-Missouri River NRD Walthill Office on Wednesday, June 26, 2013.  The meeting was 
called to order by Chairperson Harlan Witte at 7:00 p.m. 
 
QUORUM CALL: 
 
 A quorum call was taken with following the following members in attendance: 
 
Advisory Board Members Present: 

Harlan Witte, Chairman 
Bruce Paeper, Vice-Chairman 
Billy Athey 
Rod Bonderson 

 
Advisory Board Members Absent: 
 Marvin Baker 

 
NRD Staff Liaisons Present:  

Zach Nelson, Project Manager 
Dennis Piper, Water Supply Superintendent 
Marlin Petermann, Assistant General Manager 

 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA: 
 
 
A motion was made by Harlan Witte to approve the agenda.  Bruce Paeper seconded the motion. 
 
Roll call was taken on the motion.  The motion was passed with a vote of 4-0 
 
Voting Yea:  Witte, Paeper, Athey, Bonderson 
Voting Nay:           None 
Abstaining:            None 
Excused Absent:    None 
Absent:                  None 
 
 
 
 
WATER USE AND REVENUE REPORTS: 
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Zach Nelson reviewed the water use report with the Board and noted that the percentage for the 
month of April (64.55%) was very poor and was a result of leaks.  Dennis Piper also explained 
that many customers estimate their winter usage, which can lead to large fluctuations in the 
spring when actual readings are taken.  The report is attached to these meeting minutes 
 
Zach Nelson reviewed the financial report and summary of revenues for the FY 2013 to date.  
The system experienced numerous leaks, which is represented by going over budget on contract 
work.  The reports are attached to these meeting minutes. 
  
OPERATIONS REPORT 
 
Dennis Piper provided a summary of the maintenance status of the system. He noted that there 
are three customers that are looking to connect to the system, which is more than normal.  
Usually the system adds only one customer a year 

 
RECOMMENDATION ON THE DRAFT BUDGET FOR FY 2014 
 
Zach Nelson reviewed with the Board line item by line item the proposed draft budget for the FY 
2014.  The budget had been reviewed with Dick Sklenar, prior to his retirement in April.  There 
were relatively minor changes made from the previous budget for the FY 2013.  Zach noted that 
the recent wholesale water rate increases from the City of Pender have increased operating costs.  
The budget for FY 2014 leaves very little room for an operations reserve.  Most likely rates will 
need to be increased in the upcoming year. 
 
A motion was made by Harlan Witte to approve the draft budget for the FY 2014.  The motion 
was seconded by Bruce Paeper. 
  
Roll call was taken on the motion.  The motion was passed with a vote of 4-0 
 
Voting Yea:  Witte, Paeper, Athey, Bonderson 
Voting Nay:           None 
Abstaining:            None 
Excused Absent:    None 
Absent:                  None 
 
 
ADOURNMENT: 
 
There being no further business, the Chairperson declared that the meeting be adjourned at 7:45 
p.m. 
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